Intissar High School, Dec 2014Time allowed: 2hrs

3rd Year Scientific Classes

## The First Term English Exam

Part one: Reading (15 pts)

A/ Comprehension: (8 pts)

Read the text carefully then do the following activities.

A radical new law to ban child trafficking in India may be dropped by the country's parliament. The Observer has learnt that attempts have been made to water down the proposed move despite evidence showing the trafficking of hundreds of thousands of children in the country. Activists say the children are used to manufacture goods which end up on western high streets and have urged consumers to demand changes in law. Last week, police in Delhi carried out raids to rescue 21 trafficked children from garment workshops in the Gonda Chowk colony. Some of the children were found hidden is sacks. The youngest was seven. The children told their rescuers they had been working up to 16 hours a day for 20 rupees (34DA) a week.

The raids were the result of an investigation by the anti-child labor group Bachpan Bachao Andolan. A join investigation between the Observer and BBA found goods being made for western brands in other backstreet workshops. A BBA spokesman said the children were found to be employed in embroidery work in a condition of forced labour and slavery in 11 workshops tucked away among the narrow lanes of the colony. Police arrested seven suspected employers. A total of 38 children were also rescued in other raids in Punjab and northwest Delhi.

The Indian cabinet last year backed a change in the law which would make employment of under-14 punishable by three years in jail. The law currently bans the employment of under-14 only in hazardous occupations. The decision to introduce the new Child and Adolescent Labour Prohibition Act was taken last August shortly after the Observer and the BBA exposed the scale of the problem by staging the first successful raid on a train carrying trafficked child labourers to Delhi. More than 40 children were rescued and 20 traffickers arrested. The government also proposed to introduce the criminal law amendment bill to include a ban on child trafficking and trafficking for forced labour. The law change would provide for a sentence of between seven years and life imprisonment for those convicted.

The Guardian, The Observer, Saturday 23 February 2013

- 1) Choose the best answer: c - child trafficking (1pt) b - child labour in India The text is about: a -human rights
- 2) Are the following statements True or False according to the text? (1.5 pt)

a - The new law to ban child trafficking in India was dropped by its parliament.

b - The rescued children said they worked for very long hours and received very low wages.

- c The law backed by the Indian cabinet prohibits employment of under 14 old children only in unsafe jobs.
- 3) Answer these questions according to the text: (3 pts)

a - For what purpose are children trafficked in India?

b - What is the BBA and in what ways did it help children in India?

- c Does the Indian government intend to take any measures to forbid child trafficking in India? Justify.
- 4) In which paragraph is it mentioned that the Indian parliament is not in favor of child trafficking prohibition?
- 5) Who or what do the underlined words refer to in the text? (1.5 pt)

a - the country (§1)

b - they (§1)

e - which (§3)

3/ Text Exploration: (	7 pts)		P. Your Scientiffe Class
1) Find in the text w	words that are closest in meaning	g to the following:	(1.5 pt)
a – forbid (§1) =			ngerous (§3) =
a – foroid (31)			
2) Give the apposite	e of the following words keepin	g the same root: (1 pt	5) implementaryme (2)
	relevant - employment	hen do the following	
leading-obey -	avenu beaugust add nwob ast		
3) Powrite the follo	owing sentences using the conn	ectors between bracket	s:(2pts)
J) Kewrite inc join	nould stop exploiting children.(I	t's high time)	
a - 1 believe we si	out child trafficking was really i	nteresting. I read it man	y times.(so that)
b – The article abo	he Indian parliament should dro	n the law which bans ch	nild trafficking. (had better
d –Indian working	g children can't go to school. (w	ish)	
labour - ban - droj	pped - government	Three Syllables	3d olderunung
One Syllable	Two Syllables	Three Syllables	Saltania Milliania mana
nt-fild consectors success	seed to Dalmir Moore than 40	And the basiness	program with a no line
		ounterfeiting – genuine	the form of coins with a si
content of gold, s	silver-plated and passed on to the	ne public as	
Part two: Written	Expression (5 pts)		Indo Bootsers on 1 - 15  Enabourd was on 1 - 15
Choose one of the fe	ollowing topics:		
	balow to write a composit	ion of 80 to 120 words	on the following.
Social res	sponsibility has become an im	portant factor to judge	e a company's performance
Be ethical /	comply with business regulation pectations of the stakeholders (continued to the general welfare of the compensation of the compensation of the government in India.	nmunity	
Topic ino. Do jo.	Marie - o 1101 Aire	5 5	

Justify your opinion.